
Dear HA Family: 
  
Due to the rapid spread of the COVID-19 virus and the real possibility that the virus is 
already present in the Wiregrass, we see no reason to take a risk by sending our 
students back to school on Monday. Therefore, we are suspending school and all 
school-related activities beginning Monday, March 16th. As of now, we plan on classes 
resuming on Monday, April 6th.  

If students or faculty need to retrieve anything from the school, we will be available to 
help you from 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM on Monday, March 16th.  Just come to the front desk 
and one of us will help you get what you need. You will be receiving instructions from 
your Mrs. Boothe, Dr. Janney, and Mr. Selig about your academic work and timetable.  

Please stay safe, and again, let us know of anyone in our community who contracts the 
virus. We would like to be able to assess, on an ongoing basis, the potential of returning 
to school on April 6th.   

You can email me at phillippss@houstonacademy.com or call me at 334-350-0171 if you 
have any questions or concerns. Please stay safe, and God bless you all.  

Dr. Scott D. Phillipps 

Headmaster, Houston Academy 

 


